Trinity Presbyterian Church
Stated Session Meeting (Zoom)
August 21, 2022 
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present:, Gwen Carr, Associate for Pastoral Care and Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Jason Brown; Ellie Cale; Rick Comstock; Mark Facknitz; Kandy Grant; Virginia Healy; Nancy Hopkins-Garriss; and Mary Colleen Knapp.
Absent/Excused:; Yogi Gillette; Judy LePera; Patti Warner; Rick Orem; and Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative.  Approved.  A quorum was present.
Call to Order:  Gwen called the meeting to order at 4.05 pm.
Opening Devotion:  Ellie shared some thoughts on the many transitions occurring at this time of the year.  Transitions can be very stressful, but change is inevitable.  She read from Hebrews 13:8 and closed in prayer.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

Session members shared concerns and joys, with special thanks for the way so many persons have stepped up during this time of transition.  Gwen shared prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation and led a moment of prayer.

Approval of Docket:  Approved.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from our stated meeting on June 26 were approved.
Clerk’s Report:


1) Communion was observed during online and in-person worship on Sunday, July 3 and Sunday, August 7, as previously approved.  Communion as an extension of the table was not observed because of Virginia COVID-19 precautions.
2) A Celebration of Life for Marty Brown was held at Trinity on July 2.
3) Dick Richardson passed away on July 18.  His memorial service was held at VMRC on July 27.
4) The Big Training Event will be held at Massanetta Springs on Saturday, September 10, 9-3.  There will be special training workshops for Elders, Clerks, Treasurers, and other church leadership.
Pastoral Care Associate’s Report:






Gwen

1) Gwen made 37 in-person visits to members, plus numerous calls and emails, during the last month.  She noted a number of persons and families in need of prayer and special care.  In addition to her other responsibilities, she met with, the Pastoral Care Team, the Thursday Walkers, Reaching Out House Church, Seasonal Planning Teams, and is moderating the Session during Stephanie’s sabbatical.  She will lead worship on August 28. 
2) Gwen shared a special concern for Haresh Nag, who has been worshiping online with us from India since the beginning of COVID.  His region has experienced 10 days of extensive rain and flooding, and he has lost all of his crop, which means a loss of $5,500 income for the year.  After discussion of how a person worshiping online becomes part of our congregation/family and how we provide pastoral care in a hybrid setting, it was decided that Gwen will continue communication with Naresh to find out his family’s immediate and long-term needs and report back to the Session.
Upcoming Dates:
1) September 4-12 (vacation)
2) Oct. 23 – 29(continuing education)
3) December 26-Jan 1, 2023 (vacation)   

General Assembly Report:








Mark
1) Mark reported on his attendance as a commissioner to the General Assembly in July, portions of which were held in Louisville and portions held over Zoom.  He welcomed the passing of resolutions on Roe v. Wade, fossil fuel divestment, and social justice issues, but also felt the General Assembly is quite burdened by rules and regulations.  He will report to Presbytery this coming Saturday.
We Celebrate Both the Present and Our Vision for the Future
Task Forces, House Churches, and Marks Groups  


Season of Repentance Task Force






Linda
1) Linda noted that Trinity was featured in an excellent article on our Season of Repentance and Matthew 25 Task Forces in the July/August issue of Presbyterians Today.  Our Matthew 25 Task Force is continuing its work and will report back to the Session in September (see report below).  A small group of persons are also meeting informally to explore the issue of gun violence and is participating in a series of Guns to Gardens webinars sponsored by the Presbyterian Peace Fellowship.
Environmental Bequest Task Force 






Mark
See report of current projects under Finance Team.
COVID Task Force







     
Linda                                                  
1) The task force hasn’t met recently, but is carefully watching the latest COVID data to keep our COVID policies up-to-date.
Matthew 25 Task Force







Nancy
1) The task force has met twice, exploring how to envision action plans for living out our Season of Repentance recommendations and support our house churches and marks groups.   It has developed a spreadsheet on how various groups are working on activities, plus a column for their visions.  Nancy will share our Matthew 25 work on Sunday during worship.
Reaching Out 









Judy
1) Reaching Out continues to meet twice a month.
Sanctuary









Rick Orem
1) Sanctuary has completed its House Church Evaluation.  Session discussion noted this was an excellent, thoughtful, and comprehensive evaluation, a good framework for calling the house church again for next year.  The report was accepted and approved.
Hearts and Hands:








Linda

1) Hearts and Hands met this month over Zoom.  Several prayer shawls have been shared with others during the month.  We would like to have a congregational blessing of shawls sometime soon.
Backpack Program 








Virginia
1) Keister continued its food program through the summer.  All other schools are starting backpack program again now that school is in session.  Some of Trinity’s neighbors are making some improvements on the compost bin.  
Centering Space








Virginia
1) Centering Space is beginning to evaluate the activities it has conducted during this year. 
Clothes Closet 








Mary Colleen
1) Client attendance has remained consistent, with an average of 29 families receiving clothes each week.  The change-over from summer to fall/winter clothes will occur on Sept. 10.
Library










Judy
No report
Faith in Action








Rick Orem
1) Faith in Action has held 890 conversations regarding its goals for the next year.  There were 15 persons from Trinity attending the final large group meeting.  Two concerns were identified for the next 18-24 months – child care and transportation.  There will be a community-wide meeting in October to present its action plans.  The Trinity core team will need to regroup for the coming year.
Seasonal Teams 

Pentecost Team







Mary Colleen

1) Mary Colleen expressed a thank you to everyone on the team for its hard work during the summer of Stephanie’s sabbatical.
Harvest Team








Ellie

Motions for Session Approval:

1) Strength in Peers for our local Peace and Global Witness Offering: On Sunday, October 2, Trinity will receive the Peace and Global Witness Offering, 25% of which Trinity can designate to support local peacemaking and reconciliation work.  This year, the Harvest Team recommends this remaining quarter go to Strength in Peers, a nonprofit, peer-run organization in Harrisonburg and surrounding counties. This organization is developing flexible, supportive services for individuals struggling with substance use, mental health difficulties, and trauma so that they may thrive in the community. It also works closely with Open Doors and local mental health clinics in our area. We hope to have a representative from Strength in Peers facilitate a Nurture session this fall.  Approved.
2) Razom for Ukraine for a designated charity:  The Harvest Team plans to host an Artists for Ukraine Art Show Fundraiser with Dr. Bob Bersson, JMU Emeritus Professor and founder of Interfaith Initiative for Peace and Justice in Harrisonburg. Dr. Bersson has been working with venues to host art shows in support of humanitarian efforts for Ukrainians’ relief and recovery. This event will take place the first weekend of November at the church building. The team is currently working on plans for the art show, music, baked goods, and advertising. If you’d like to learn more about Razom for Ukraine: https://www.razomforukraine.org.  Approved.   

[Update – the team would like to consider Village to Village as recipient of funds from Razom.]
For Information:

1) The team is excited to email its ‘Tis the Season preview to the congregation on Monday, August 22nd.

Standing Teams and Committees






Benevolence Committee






Patti
     No report
Building and Grounds
 Team






Yogi
See report on current projects under Finance Team.
Communication and Outreach Team





Mary Colleen
No report
Finance Team Report







Linda
1) July Treasurer’s Report:  The report shows that we had an actual YTD income of $196,697 as of the end of July – which is 115% of the income anticipated for this point in the year.  These figures include $11,061 in general income and also the receipt of $741 in designated donations this month. 
Our actual YTD expenses were $222,371– which is 97% of the total anticipated expense for this point in the year.  Note that some of the line-item budget amounts are now larger than the original 2022 budget amounts.  This reflects monies carried over from last year’s totals.

For Information:

1) Financial Reports for Nous:  We are preparing a semi-annual financial report for the congregation and will publish it in the September Nous.  This report will also include a description and the status of our PILP loan and city grant projects.

2) Update on PILP Loan:  Loan funds have been received and deposited in our checking account. John Parcells and Jeannie Klemt are working on a process for tracking our expenses and payments in Church Windows. 

3) Status of Major Repairs:  Work on the HVAC system has been completed. Funding for the HVAC project will come from the PILP loan. Work on the solar expansion project is ready to start now.  Work on the bio-retention basin is scheduled to begin on September 12, with 80% of that cost being reimbursed by the city.  Any remaining balances for the solar project and the bio-retention project will come from the Environmental Bequest donors Nancy Caperton and Mary Louise Fisher.  
4) Scholarships:  All recipients and donors have been notified, and funds have been transferred to the appropriate colleges or universities.  We are hoping that Allen Awiti, our Skip Whitmore scholarship recipient in Kenya, will be able meet with Paul Whitmore, Skip Whitmore’s brother, in Nairobi when Paul is there on a mission trip in the next few weeks. 
5) Stewardship Activities:  Jason Brown will be our representative working with the Harvest Team to begin planning for our stewardship season.  
6) The next meeting is September 6.
Nominating Committee






Jason
1) The list of members eligible for nomination is being updated and will be sent out soon.
Personnel Committee







Ellie

1) We received notice that just eight weeks of Victoria’s parental leave would be covered under insurance.  An electronic committee motion to cover the remaining four weeks of her parental leave within our budget was approved unanimously, and a check has been sent to Victoria.  It was suggested that we review our parental leave policy for consistency with insurance policy for the future.  Victoria will return to work on August 31.
Pastoral Care Team 







Virginia, Patti
1)  Virginia expressed the Pastoral Care Team’s gratitude for the Session’s support during Stephanie’s sabbatical.  
Presbytery Meetings

1) The next Presbytery meeting will be Saturday, August 27, 2022 via Zoom.  Mark was nominated as Trinity’s Commissioner, with Teresa as the alternate.  Approved.
Processing the Meeting
Gwen expressed much appreciation for the Session’s energy, enthusiasm, and care during this meeting.
Next Meeting:  The next stated meeting will be held over Zoom on September 18 at 4pm.  Nancy will have the devotional.  
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and closed with prayer at 6:00pm.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________



___________________________

Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session



Gwen Carr, Moderator Pro-Tem
Attachments
1) Sanctuary House Church 2021-2022 Evaluation
2

